
LCSD to launch “City Hall Virtuosi
Series: Romer String Quartet” concert
in May

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department (LCSD) will present the
"City Hall Virtuosi Series: Romer String Quartet" concert in May, featuring a
selection of classical compositions by a talented local chamber group, the
Romer String Quartet.
 
     Three quartets including Milhaud’s "String Quartet No. 1, Op. 5",
Mendelssohn-Hensel’s "String Quartet in E-flat" and Mozart’s "String Quartet
No. 23 in F, K. 590 (Prussian No. 3)" will be presented in the concert.
 
     Named after Romer's tree frog, which is endemic to Hong Kong, the Romer
String Quartet is a local ensemble formed by home-grown musicians including
Kitty Cheung (violin), Kiann Chow (violin), Ringo Chan (viola) and Eric Yip
(cello). Since its debut in 2013, the quartet has performed at Carnegie Hall
and the Eastman School of Music in New York, the Toppan Hall in Tokyo, the
Shanghai Concert Hall, the Sabah Art Gallery in Malaysia and the Central
Conservatory of Music in Beijing over the years. The ensemble is also
frequently invited to perform in local festivals such as the Hong Kong Arts
Festival, World Cultures Festival, and Beare's Premiere Music Festival.
 
     Giving world-premieres of many commissioned works by young composers
frequently, the Romer String Quartet has also staged many cross-genre
performances in collaboration with artists. As part of a multimedia project
titled "Muted Situations", the Romer String Quartet performed in a pre-
recorded video which was featured in the Asia Triennial Manchester in the
United Kingdom, Art Basel Hong Kong, and the Hong Kong New Vision Arts
Festival. The quartet is also dedicated to promoting chamber music to younger
generations in Asia by organising workshops as well as being an ensemble-in-
residence for various organisations.

     "City Hall Virtuosi Series: Romer String Quartet" will be staged at 8pm
on May 31 (Tuesday) at the Theatre of Hong Kong City Hall. Tickets priced at
$200 are now available at URBTIX (www.urbtix.hk). For telephone credit card
bookings, please call 2111 5999. Package discounts will be available for the
"City Hall Virtuosi" Series and "Our Music Talents" Series held from May to
August. For discount schemes and programme enquiries, please call 2268 7321
or visit
www.lcsd.gov.hk/CE/CulturalService/Programme/en/music/programs_1313.html.
 
     In order to comply with the requirements stipulated in the Prevention
and Control of Disease (Requirements and Directions) (Business and Premises)
Regulation (Cap. 599F) and relevant requirements of administrative
instructions, visitors are required to scan the "LeaveHomeSafe" QR code
before being allowed to enter the performing arts venues managed by the LCSD
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for necessary contact tracing if a confirmed case is found. In accordance
with the Prevention and Control of Disease (Vaccine Pass) Regulation (Cap.
599L) and relevant requirements of administrative instructions, all persons
entering indoor venues under the management of the LCSD must comply with the
requirement of the Vaccine Pass. 


